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MR. R. S. BAIN, Chairman
General Construction
Joint Grievance Committee

The above-subject grievance has been discussed by the Pre-Review Committee
prior to its docketing on the agenda of the Review Committee and is being returned,
pursuant to Step Five A(ii) of the grievance procedure, to the Joint Grievance
Committee for settlement in accordance with the following:

This grievance concerns a letter of reprimand issued to the grievant, an
Apprentice Equipment Mechanic headquartered at the General Construction Service
Center at Davis.

The grievant's regular work hours are from 3:30 p.m. to midnight. On
December 15, 1980, at about 4:30 p.m., the grievant's wife phoned the Service Center
and asked to speak to the grievant. The supervisor with whom she spoke indicated
that he was unable to transfer the call to the extension where the grievant was located.
He further indicated that it might take as much as 20 minutes to deliver a message to
the grievant. The supervisor then determined that the grievant's wife was experiencing
car trouble and asked if she could obtain help from some other source. She indicated
she could, but the supervisor nevertheless said he would deliver the message.

At about 4:45 p.m., the grievant's wife called again and stated that the
problem had been solved; a few minutes later she called back indicating she was again
having car problems and asked to speak with the grievant. However, she was again told
that the extension was busy.

At about 4:50 p.m., the supervisor delievered the message to the grievant and
allowed him to leave the headquarters to assist his wife. He returned to work at about
5:00 p.m. in an agitated state because he felt his wife had been given a "run around"
when she called the Service Center. After the lunch break, the grievant and a Shop
Steward engaged in a lengthy discussion about the situation.



The following morning, the grievant met with two Service Center supervisors
and the Shop Steward. The grievant described one supervisor's attitude during the
discussion as "LIVID with anger," while the supervisor described the grievant's
attitude as "hostile." On December 29, 1980, the grievant was issued the letter of
reprimand.

In discussing this case in some detail, the Pre-Review Committee was of the
opinion that a letter was warranted; however, the Committee is not in total agreement
as to the wording in the letter. In an effort to resolve this grievance, the
Committee agreed that, if the grievant has no similar incidents six months from the
date of the issuance of the letter, the letter will be withdrawn from his personnel
file.
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